Proposal for Honors Embedded BIO 101, WI 2007:

Response to Questions for Proposers

Dr. Andrew Roberts and Dr. Shauna Weyrauch

1.  Reinforce/elaborate requirements for “sound evidence”

By “sound evidence,” we mean evidence supported by scientific investigation and published in peer-reviewed scientific journals.  Although students should use this information to inform their judgments and opinions, the instructor will not influence or discriminate against student opinions that do not match the instructor’s own.  For example, if a student is writing about global warming, the student should derive from the literature the scientific basis of the greenhouse effect, how human activity is increasing greenhouse gas concentrations (particularly carbon dioxide), and the scientific consensus that human-generated carbon dioxide has been important in driving recent increases in global average temperatures.  A student may then take the perspective that society should act in some way to curb greenhouse gas emissions, due to the dangers inherent in disturbing the climate system.  Conversely, the student may argue that, although humans are changing the climate system, we do not know what the effects will be and therefore caution should be taken before enacting sweeping energy reform.  The goal is to encourage students to be informed about an issue, and to use current scientific knowledge to help shape their judgments.  
2.  Clarify/identify literature to be used in letter writing
     Students will be required to use articles from peer-reviewed scientific journals.  I will set the standard as any journal that is listed as refereed in Ulrich’s Periodicals Directory.
3.  Committee feels faculty member should meet with students weekly, instead of the proposed once every 3 weeks.
     We feel weekly meetings would be difficult to schedule and might discourage enrollment in the course.  We suggest a compromise schedule of 5 meetings in a quarter.
